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WELCOME ABOARD TO THE NYRG OF THE BVA

Phillip Becktuft from Stillwater; Charles Haenel from  Lakewood; 

Michael Kellerman from Central Islip

SECRETARY OF THE NYRG 

Suddenly, in early January Secretary Tom Goshea, Jr. passed away. Tom was an active member and he said that he enjoyed and learned a great deal about the BVA when he attended his first BVA National Convention last August. The vacancy he leaves behind as an officer will be hard to fill, and he will surely be missed by his family and all who knew him.

ELECTIONS

This May at the NYRG State Convention, due to the death of Tom Goshea, Jr., the office of Vice President will have to be filled, along with the normal vacancy of Secretary. If you are interested in serving your NYRG blinded veterans or have any questions, contact Dennis O’Connell via email (preferable); navy1vet@verizon.net, snail mail 303 Carnation Avenue, Floral Park, NY 11001 or by phone 1.516.328.3438. 

Correction from the Summer 2011 issue

Tom Bove’s zip code was incorrect. So, any donations for the EBRC should be mailed to Tom Bove, 40 Colonial Drive                                                            

Farmingdale, NY 11735

All other information was correct.

HISTORY OF TOMB OF UNKNOWN SOLDIER ARLINGTON

Ninety (90) years ago, on the third anniversary of the armistice that ended World War 1, an unknown soldier who died while fighting in World War 1 was re-interred in a special tomb at Arlington National Cemetery as America’s Unknown Soldier on November 11, 1921. According to a newspaper at the time, America’s unknown warrior was “the body of that boy whose very namelessness symbolized 50,000 others who had given their lives for America on the field of battle in the World War.” 

The Tomb of the Unknown Soldier was another custom that America borrowed from Europe. England first conceived honoring her nameless dead by interring one of them in Westminster Abbey. France followed suit by burying an unknown soldier under the Arc de Triomphe. General Pershing journeyed to France to select the unknown soldier from 4 American cemeteries in France in October 1921.  

America’s Unknown Soldier began the journey back to his homeland on October 25, 1921 when his coffin left Havre, France and was first placed on board Admiral Dewey’s historic flagship cruiser, Olympia, departing for Washington. Once in American waters, the soldier was accompanied by the battleship North Dakota and destroyer Bernardou, and arrived at the Navy Yard in Washington, D.C. on November 9th. Salutes were fired from Fort Washington and Washington Barracks as the Olympia steamed past. As he was brought ashore, a 21-gun salute sounded and a military band played.  His flag-draped coffin was then transported to the Rotunda of the U.S. Capitol, where President Harding laid a wreath upon the coffin and the nation was allowed to pay tribute to him. 

On November 11th, 1921, General Pershing, along with many U.S. and foreign dignitaries, and representatives from each branch of the military forces accompanied the coffin and horse-drawn caisson down the streets of Washington, across the Potomac River, to Arlington Cemetery where the soldier was placed in the tomb designed for him by Thomas Hudson Jones that has since became a national shrine. 

Local Non-Profit Brings Freedom to Veteran 
Freedom Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc. in Cassville, NY, recently placed a guide dog with Iraq War Veteran, Chris Paiser of Plattsburgh, NY. Paiser, a sergeant in the Army National Guard for 17 years, was injured when Hellfire rockets hit the facility he was in. 

He was "boots down" in February 2004 and was hit four months later.
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It was June 16, and he had taken his fire team to the post exchange on their day off. As Paiser spoke with a team member, he heard what sounded like a jet overhead. Instead, 57 mm Hellfire rockets hit the facility.

"The next thing I knew I was on the ground," he said. "Wrong place at the wrong time."

He lost vision in both eyes, along with his independence.

Shrapnel tore through him and ruined his right eye, but Paiser thought he could still see shapes with the other one. The military airlifted him to Baghdad, where doctors removed the shrapnel. He stayed two days for swelling before being transferred to Germany and then Walter Reed Military Hospital in Bethesda, Md.

Paiser, who also worked as a New York state correction officer, didn't regain vision in either eye.

"I thought, 'The doctors don't know what they are talking about. I'll get better.'"

But his sight didn't return.

He returned home and sank into depression.

"I didn't want to get off the couch or out of bed, and my wife (Mary) would say, 'You didn't come home in a box. Move.'"

Paiser couldn't accept the loss of his independence, such as jumping in the car to head to the store for milk and a loaf of bread.

"The hardest is not being able to see the expressions on my wife's and kids' faces."

Paiser has four children, who now range in age from 10 to 16.

But slowly, life began to improve, such as when he went to a blind rehab center of the VA in West Haven, CT. where he learned to use a mobility cane.

"I rode the train home by myself," Paiser said. "I was as scared as a little kid and was afraid I would get off at the wrong stop."

Still, he was regaining some independence. Then, Ike, a 2-year-old black Labrador came into his life.

"I had toyed with the idea of getting a guide dog," Paiser said. "Wounded Warrior called me and put me in touch with Eric."

Loori, Executive Director and Trainer at Freedom Guide Dogs, said that Paiser’s life really began to change. He was introduced to Ike, a big, male black lab that would become his eyes and his companion. Through Freedom’s Hometown Training program Paiser and Ike bonded and became a guide dog team. Paiser now feels more confident and independent, even getting to attend his children’s soccer games without needing to ask for assistance getting inside the building or back to his truck. Paiser and his family are amazed at what a difference having Ike has made.

Helping support the cost of a guide dog for Paiser, Oriskany Garage & Tire in Yorkville, NY has been raising funds for Freedom over the past two years. Their efforts have both raised awareness about Freedom Guide Dogs as well as contributed to helping blinded veterans in need. 

To learn more about Freedom Guide Dogs and how you can donate or benefit from the freedom and independence a guide can bring, visit www.freedomguidedogs.org 

Freedom Guide Dogs for the Blind, Inc. was founded by Sharon & Eric Loori in 1992.Freedom Guide Dogs is a non-profit organization committed to raising, training and placing dogs to guide the blind through a distinctive program of “Hometown Training.” This program is active throughout the Northeastern United States and allows training to take place in a familiar environment where the client lives, works and enjoys daily life. Freedom’s services are at no charge to their clients and are made possible through generous support from individuals and organizations dedicated to giving blind people and their families the freedom of a guide dog.

Social Security Number 

Here are some interesting things about the Social Security Number: 

Since 1936, more than 420 million different Social Security numbers have been issued. 

 More than 5.5 million new numbers are assigned every year.
 The first three digits of a Social Security number are known as the area number. Area numbers assigned before 1972 reflect the state where you applied for your number. Otherwise, they are based upon the Social Security card application mailing address ZIP Code. 

 Some people believe the next two digits, called the group number, helps identify a person‘s race. It doesn‘t. The two-digit group number was actually created as way to organize Social Security Administration filing cabinets into subgroups to make them more manageable. 

 The last four digits on a Social Security card are serial numbers that are issued consecutively within a group from 0001 to 9999. 

 Area numbers are assigned geographically with the lowest numbers in the northeast and the highest in the northwest. That practice no longer applies, however,

after a new randomized assignment methodology was announced in July 2007. Based upon the original assignment criterion, one would naturally expect a Maine resident to have the lowest Social Security number ever issued. However, New Hampshire was ultimately given the 001 area number designator so that Social Security number 001-01-0001 could be assigned to Social Security Board

Chairman John G. Winant, who was a three-time governor of the state. Winant eventually declined the honor of having the lowest Social Security number. As a result, it eventually found its way to Grace D. Owen of Concord, NH. 
Officially, the first Social Security number issued was 055-09-0001, and it was assigned to John David Sweeney. Sweeney died of a heart attack in 1974 at the age of 61. Ironically, he never received a single penny of Social Security benefits. 

 In many cases, invalid Social Security numbers can be easily spotted. That‘s because prior to June 25, 2011, no cards were issued with the first three digits off 000, 666, or higher than 772. Valid cards are also never issued with the middle two digits or the final four digits all zeros. 

In 1938, a sample Social Security card with the number 078-05-1120 was inserted into new wallets manufactured by the E.H. Ferree company in Lockport, NY. Unfortunately, that number belonged to Hilda Schrader Whitcher, the secretary of an E.H. Ferree vice president who decided to use her official number on the sample cards. Not surprisingly, more than 40,000 people have since claimed Mrs. Whitcher‘s Social Security number as their own at one time or another. She was eventually issued a new number, but not before being questioned by the FBI. They wanted to know why so many people had her number. 

 If you object to certain digits in your Social Security number you can appeal for a new one, but only if you can prove your concerns are firmly rooted in your religious beliefs or cultural traditions. 

 Social Security numbers are not reused after the cardholder dies. 

 Even though numbers aren‘t reused, the Social Security Administration says the current numbering system is capable of providing enough new numbers for several generations into the future. That means Social Security numbers will still be available well past 2030. Even if the benefit money won‘t. 
 If you do not know your number the only way to get it from SSA is to submit a new Form 5, and where they ask for the SSN in Item 11, annotate "Forgotten."

If you want to try via e-mail, it requires providing the date and place of birth, name at birth and the parents' names, just like on the Form 5. 

Armed Forces Day

On 31 AUG 49, Secretary of Defense Louis Johnson announced the creation of an Armed Forces Day to replace separate Army, Navy and Air Force Days. The single-day celebration stemmed from 

the unification of the Armed Forces under one department -- the Department of Defense. Each of the military leagues and orders was asked to drop sponsorship of its specific service day in order to celebrate the newly announced Armed Forces Day. The Army, Navy and Air Force leagues adopted the newly formed day. The Marine 

Corps League declined to drop support for Marine Corps Day but also supports Armed Forces Day. In a speech announcing the formation of the day, President Truman "praised the work of the military services at home and across the seas" and said, "it is vital to the security of the nation and to the establishment of a desirable peace." In an 

excerpt from the Presidential Proclamation of 27 FEB 50, Mr. Truman stated: Armed Forces Day marks the first combined demonstration by America's defense team of its progress, under the National Security Act, towards the goal of readiness for any eventuality. It is the first parade of preparedness by the unified forces of our land, sea, and 

air defense. 

The theme of the first Armed Forces Day was "Teamed for Defense." It was chosen as a means of expressing the unification of all the military forces under a single department of the government. Although this was the theme for the day, there were several other purposes for holding Armed Forces Day. It was a type of "educational program for civilians," one in which there would be an increased awareness of the Armed Forces. It was designed to expand 

public understanding of what type of job is performed and the role of the military in civilian life. It was a day for the military to show "state-of-the-art" equipment to the civilian population they were protecting. And it was a day to honor and acknowledge the people of the Armed Forces of the United States. According to a New York Times 

article published on 17 MAY 52: "This is the day on which we have the welcome opportunity to pay special tribute to the men and women of the Armed Forces. to all the individuals who are in the service of their country all over the world. Armed Forces Day won't be a matter of parades and receptions for a good many of them. They will all be 

in line of duty and some of them may give their lives in that duty." 

The first Armed Forces Day was celebrated by parades, open houses, receptions, and air shows. In Washington 

D.C., 10,000 troops of all branches of the military, cadets, and veterans marched pass the President and his party. In 

Berlin, 1,000 U.S. troops paraded for the German citizens at Templehof Airfield. In New York City, an estimated 33,000 participants initiated Armed Forces Day "under an air cover of 250 military planes of all types." In the harbors across the country were the famed mothballed "battlewagons" of World War II, the Missouri, the New Jersey, the North Carolina, and the Iowa, all open for public inspection. Precision flying teams dominated the skies 

as tracking radar was exhibited on the ground. All across the country, the American people joined together to honor the Armed Forces. Armed Forces Day is celebrated annually on the third Saturday of May which this year will be the 19th. Armed Forces Week begins on the second Saturday of May and ends on the third Sunday of May, the day after Armed Forces Day. Because of their unique training schedules, National Guard and Reserve units may celebrate 

Armed Forces Day/Week over any period in May. 
EBRC REUNION 2012

On June 20, 2012 alumni of the EBRC will meet once again from Wednesday evening until Friday for their reunion. This might be the last one to be held until 2014, because the consensus was to have an alumni reunion every two years. We will discuss that plus other things at the meeting Wednesday evening.

We will be staying at the La Quinta Inn & Suites New Haven

400 Sargent Drive, New Haven, CT  06511 for Wednesday & Thursday evenings. Hotel contact information are Phone 1-203-562-1111 and Fax 1-203-865-7440. A block of rooms has been reserved for the reunion at a rate of $105.00 + tax for the rooms blocked together. Rooms may be reserved on an individual bases as a veteran at a cost of $80.00 plus tax with no guarantee of which floor or where the room is. 

After dinner on Wednesday we will have an alumni meeting. On Thursday our bus will bring us to the VAMC at West Haven where we have a lunch BBQ. After that we will be brought back to our hotel to freshen Up for our schooner ride around Long Island from 4 to 6 PM. Friday morning a trip to the Veterans Museum in West Haven is being planned.

Cost to alumni and guests is their transportation from and to home, hotel and meals (except the BBQ).

The schooner is limited to 40 people, so first 40 people who reserve will be on board when we cast off, while the rest will be on a waiting list. Contact one of the following officers to reserve yourself and a guest. 

President Kevin Whalen 

6 Maple Crest Circle Apt D, Holyoke, MA 01040

phone: 413 532 8276. email: kevintwhalen@verizon.net                

Secretary Dennis O'Connell 

303 Carnation Avenue, Floral Park, NY 11001. 

phone: 516 328-3438. email: navy1vet@verizon.net

Treasurer Tom Bove 

40 Colonial Drive, Farmingdale, NY 11735
phone: 516 293 0695. email: tbovesr@verizon.net
More uses for vinegar that will make your life a little easier

Weight Loss - Vinegar naturally helps to remove fat from the body - apple cider vinegar is especially good for this. Drink some in a glass of water a few times a day, and add a little lemon or honey for a nicer flavor. This will also help reduce your appetite.

Cracked, dry skin - Smooth a little vinegar on dried skin to help it heal.

Clean dentures - Soak dentures overnight in Heinz White Vinegar, then brush away tartar with a toothbrush.

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 
